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Steers to Finish Schedule 
With Trip to Irion County
The Robert Lee Steers 

will have to go to Mer- 
tzon Friday night for 
their last regularly 
scheduled game of the 
season, even though the> 
already have won the 
District 6-B West Zone 
Championship. The Steers 
clinched the title last 
Friday night with a 
decisive 40-0 victory 
over the Santa Anna 
Mountaineers. They now 
have a perfect 4-0 dis­
trict record.
There is little likeli­
hood that the Irion 
County lads can defeat 
the Steers, but even 
if they do, the Steers 
will take the champion­
ship.
Winning the West Zone 
will put Robert Lee in 
contention with the 
winner of the East Zone 
for the district title. 
East Zone winner will 
be decided tonight when 
Gorman and Blanket meet 
at Blanket._____
Western Aute 
Opening Grand
Western Auto Store in 
Robert Lee, owned and 
operated by Mr. and Mrs. 
Bob Wrinkle, concluded 
its grand opening sale 
recently and the owners 
reported a good turnout 
of visitors during the 
10-day event.
Mr. and Mrs. Wrinkle 
said they were well 
pleased with large num­
ber of persons who came 
by for a visit during 
the grand opening.
The couple opened the 
store in August 1971 
and had built up a good 
business when a fire 
on Jan. 20 completely 
destroyed the building 
and practically all the 
contents. They went to 
work at once making 
arrangements to rebuild 
and the recent grand 
opening was a result 
of their work.
A number of door priz-- 
es were given away dur­
ing the grand opening 
event. Kathy Brasher won 
the TV set, which was 
the top door prize.
Jimmy Walker, Carlton 
Fields and Cheryl Ken­
dall of Slaton won Cor- 
ningware sets; Betty 
Griffith of Big Spring 
won an electric drill. 
Winning hammers were 
James Craig, C.E. Caul- 
der, Claudine Lowery 
and Jo Jones of Bronte.

Gorman is going into 
the game with a perfect
3- 0 season record and 
Blanket has a 3-1. Gor­
man is favored to win 
the contest and wind up 
going against the Steers 
ip the zone playoff.
LAST WEEK’S RESULTS
Robert Lee 40, Santa 

Anna 0; Bronte 50;
Miles 0; Irion County 
38, Eden 22.
THIS WEEK’S SCHEDULE
Robert Lee at Irion 
County; Santa Anna at 
Bronte; Eden at Miles.

RL Fall Festiyal 
Brings Big Crowd
There was a big crowd 
present and lots of fun 
for all who attended the 
Fall Festival last Sat­
urday night.
The affair, sponsored 
by the Student Council, 
was held in the school 
gym and cafeteria.
Each class of the sch­
ool operated a booth 
and will use their pro­
ceeds for various class 
activities. Also, each 
class contributed 15 
per cent of their pro­
ceeds to the Student 
Council which is used 
to pay expenses pert­
aining to the Festival, 
such as the purchasing 
of tickets, clean-up 
after the event, etc., 
and to help out in oth­
er Student Council act­
ivities for the school 
during the year.
Classes, their booths, 
and the amount taken 
in (before deductions) 
are listed below:
12-Bingo------$1,059.00
11-Food Booth- 502.47 
10-Ring Toss—  286.00
9-Cake Walk--  231.50
8-Football Throw 44.10 
7-Dart Throw—  103.10
6-Spot Toss--  57.10
5-Candy Land—  74.10
4- Spin-A-Prize • 62.70
3-Duck Shoot—  42.00
2-Fish Pond--  45.50
1-Tip-The-Can- 67.30 
Kindergarten— ^Musical 
Chairs-------  69.00

Mr. and Mrs. J.C. Wal­
lace, Jr. were in Ste- 
phenville over the week­
end to visit their dau­
ghter and son-in-law.
Dr. and Mrs. J.G. Smith. 
The Wallaces came back 
by Abilene Sunday after­
noon where they visited 
their son and daughter- 
in-law, Mr. and Mrs. 
Jackv Wallace.

Holiday Season to Open 
In Robert Lee Nov. 17
The holiday kickoff 
and a visit from Santa 
Claus, November 17, 
is generating a lot 
of excitement in Robert 
Lee. A full evening of

donated by the Lions 
Club, visit and take 
Christmas orders from 
the children. Alpha 
Kappa Pi will capture 
the event on Polaroid 
pictures which may beactivities and fun is 

being planned by organi- purchased for $1.00. 
zations sponsoring the The proceeds will be

be for sale. They will 
begin serving early in 
the afternoon and cont­
inue into the evening.
Boxes for registration 
for prizes will be app­
earing soon in Robert 
Lee businesses. Every­
one is urged to visit

holiday season opening.
A parade at 5:30 p.m. Christmas lights, 
will feature Santa Claus, The Quarterback Club
the Robert Lee Steer 
Band and contestants 
in the Lions Club tri- 
cycle/bicycle contest.
When the Christmas 
lights are turned on 
they will shine on mem­
bers of Alpha Omicron 
Nu who will be modeling 
fashions from Roach’s 
Dry Goods, live and in 
color, in the display 
windows.
Alpha Omicron Nu will 
also have a "Singing 
Christmas Card" booth 
and will take orders 
from all those who want 
their Christmas greet­
ing to be delivered in

used to help pay for the the local firms to re­
gister for the many 
valuable prizes which 
have been donated for 
the event. The drawings 
for prizes will be held 
during the evening of 
Nov. 17. Winners must 
be present to claim 
their prizes.
Five new light pole 
decorations have been 
purchased this year 
to add to those bought 
last year. Everyone 
is urged to be there 
to welcome Santa Claus

will operate a food 
booth in the Lions 
Club Building. They 
will serve chile dogs, 
frito pie, coffee, co­
coa and soft drinks. 
Sandwiches, cookies and 
brownies will also

DOROTHEA WRIGHT 
IS EMS INSTRUCTOR
Dorothea Helen Wright 
has been certified as
an Emergency Medical 
Service skills instruct- sî d participate in the
or. Fulfillment of the 
requirements for this 
designation will enable 
her to assist an Emerg­
ency Medical Services 

song to local recipients.instructor in teaching 
Santa Claus will be es- the skills required of 
corted into the Lions students who are study- 
Club Building where he ing to become Emergency 
will distribute candy Medical Technicians.

UIL Makes Some Drastic Changes 
In Football Districts for 1980 Season
Some drastic changes 

were made this week 
in the alignment of 
football teams into
districts for 1980 games.Wilson, Meadow, Sands,

Roscoe, Loraine, Water 
Valley, Sterling City 
and Robert Lee in the 
east zone, and New Home, wanted which kept her

many activities which 
are being planned by 
local service organizat­
ions and citizens.

OUR SINCERE THANKS 
TO MRS. McPEEK
The Observer wants to 
thank Mrs. Winnie McPe- 
ek for making the pict­
ures of the football 
players which have been 
running in the paper.
We regret, however, 
that we caused a mis­
understanding of the 
number of pictures we

Class B teams are a 
thing of the past, as 
Class A was designated 
as the proper classific­
ation for small schools 
such as Robert Lee.
Not many kind words 

were heard for the 
groupings in Coke Coun­
ty, since the county 
was split along the 
boundary lines of the 
Robert Lee and Bronte 
school districts. Robe­
rt Lee wound up in Dis­
trict 3-A, while Bronte 
was placed in District 
7-A.
Classifications were 
all moved up a notch 
and schools like Forsan 
are now 2-A; Ballinger 
is 3-A; Lake View is 
4-A; and the big ones 
like San Angelo Central 
are 5-A— just to give 
some examples.
District 3-A will be 
made up of an east and 
west zone with Roby,

Klondike and Garden 
City in the west zone.

1980 SCHEDULE 
The 1980 schedule for 
the Robert Lee Steers 
was announced as foll­
ows :
Sept. 5, Sands, there 
Sept. 12, Bronte, here 
Sept. 19, Forsan, there 
Sept. 26, open
Oct.
Oct.
Oct.
Oct.
Oct. 

here
Nov. 7, Water Valley, 
there
Nov. 14, District 3A 
Zone Playoff.
The game for the Coke 
County Championship, 
between the Robert Lee 
Steers and Bronte Long­
horns, no longer will 
have the importance of 
being a district game, 
but it is still on 
the schedule.

from taking pictures of 
all the Steers on tne 
roster, and she has 
been unable to get them 
at a later date.
We hope to have a group 
picture of the squad to 
run during the playoff 
period ahead of the 
Steers.

SR. CITIZENS TO MEET
3. Irion Co. there citizens of the

ere area will meet for the- 17, Loraine, there luncheon
24, Roscoe, here Th^r^day^ j,ov. 15, in 
31, Sterling City, Recreation Center

at Robert Lee.
After the pot-luck 
noon meal is served, 
there will be games for 
all who wish to partic­
ipate.
Everyone is urged to 

make their plans now 
to attend.

UPOkT YOUR 
NEWS /
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Coke County Court Has Long Docket
A rather lengthy dock­
et will come before Coke 
County Court this month, 
with most of the cases 
set for trial Nov. 20. 
County Judge D.W. Sims 
will preside.
Judge Sims said that 
at least one of the 
cases will be tried 
this week and that pre­
trial hearings an others 
will be held this week 
and next week.
Names on the docket 
and charges include: 
Terry Jay Richards, 
possession of a prohibi­
ted weapon, DWI and 
failure to appear. 
Anzelmuz Monzaiz Cas- 
arez, Bronte, DWI.

Pikes to Continue 
As Coke Auditor
Weldon Fikes has been 
appointed for another 
two years as Coke Coun­
ty auditor. Announce­
ment of the re-appoint­
ment by 51st District 
Judge Earl Smith was 
made at Monday’s meet­
ing of the Coke County 
Commissioners* Court.
He has held the posit­
ion for many years.
The commissioners tab­
led action on the rul­
es and regulations re­
garding sewage disposal 
at Oak Creek Lake. The 
matter will be discuss­
ed at a meeting Monday.
The commissioners also 
approved a final minu­
tes of the county board 
of equalization and 
heard a report from Bill 
Green on the alcohol 
and drug abuse program 
of the county.
Engineer Harvey Schmidt 
reported that the paving 
project which has been 
underway the past few 
months has been comp­
leted. He said he 
would make one more 
inspection of the work 
done by Nobles Consruct­
ion Co. of Colorado City 
and if no serious defe­
cts are found, the pro­
ject will be considered 
concluded.

Harold Wayne Waggoner, 
Sweetwater, DWI.
Jeffrey James Grinds- 
taff, Ballinger, appeal 
of speeding violation.
Michael Truitt McCabe, 
San Angelo, disregard 
warning signs at cons­
truction and failure to 
appear.
Royce Doyle Rasco, San 

Angelo, appeal of speed­
ing violation.
Frank Van Allen, Rob­
ert Lee, DWI.
Norman G. Swafford, 
Silver, DWI.
Norman Ray Wilkes, An­
son, appeal of speeding 
violation.
Donald Warner Griffis, 
San Angelo, appeal on 
speeding violation.
Curtis Blair, Robert 
Lee, assault.
An appeal of a case 
tried about three weeks 
ago was scheduled to be 
heard Wednesday by 
Judge Sims. Raymond 
Powdril of San Angelo 
was sentenced to 180 
days in jail and fined 
$200 on a charge of 
terroristic threat, 
a Class B misdemeanor. 
He is appealing the 
sentence.

Coke County voters ' 
were about as enthus­
iastic as the rest of 
the state about the 
special constitutional 
amendment election 
which was held Tuesday. 
A total of 231 voters 
cast their ballots, 
with a majority going 
against all three of 
the propositions.
The first amendment 
on the ballot, concern­
ing notaries public was 
defeated 93-136. No. 2, 
which provided for leg­
islative review of exe­
cutive department agen­
cies , was defeated 84- 
145. The third amend­
ment , concerning state 
guarantee of loans to 
purchase land, was de­
feated 106-122.
Voting by precincts 
is given below, with 
the first figure show­
ing those who were for ' 
the amendments and the 
second those who were 
against:
Precinct 1— 1. 27-34; 
2. 19-42; 3. 30-32; 
total 62,
Precinct 2— 1. 22-32; 
2. 22-31; 3. 22-31; to­
tal 54.
Precinct 3— 1. 13-21;

2; 14-20 r 5. 1^-18; to- 
•tal 34.‘-. - "
Precinct 4— 1. 8-14;
2. 11-11; 3. 15-7; tot­
al 22.
Precinct 5— '1* 17^18; 
2. 13-23; 3. 12-22; 
total 35.
Precinct 9— 1. 5-15;

2 ,  2-18; 3. 8-12; total2l\i
Absentee— 1. 1-2; 2. 
3-0; 3. 3-0; total 3.

Pageant Assir. 
Able to Pay All 
Bills, Bonk Note
The Coke County Page­
ant Association is 
proud to announce that 
with the receipt of se­
veral memberships and 
donations paid during 
and since the pageant, 
it has paid all bills 
and has money to pay 
the remainder of the 
bank note.
Each year the associa­
tion acquires addition­
al, equipment , and this 
past year acquired the 
little house topside 
at the amphitheatre as 
a temporary building 
for the sound and light­
ing equipment during

the/pageant. It will 
take several years to 
build all the permanent 
fisctiires needed at the 
amphitheatre, and the 
association is cons­
tantly working toward 
that aim.
Memberships In the 
pageant association are 
needed to carry on the 
business, planning, 
and decision making. A 
membership may be pur­
chased for $25 for a 
family, or $15 for a 
single. This is comp­
arable to paying dues 
in a club or lodge. A 
membership purchased 
now will continue until 
Sept. 1, 1980, and 
also entitle members 
to reserved seating. 
Memberships may be 
purchased from Edna 
Havlns, Alice Beaty, 
Pauline Vaughan and 
Lucile Bryan in Robert 
Lee and Glen Skelton 
in Bronte.

MRS

A mote can dig a tunnel 
300 feet tong in one night.

YOUNG FARMERS 
TO MEET NOV. 20
The Coke County Young 

Farmers will have a me­
eting Nov. 20 at the 
Bronte Vo. Ag. Building, 
The meeting will start 
at 7:30 p.m.
A program will be pre­
sented by the County 
Sheriff’s Department on 
landowners’ right in 
regard to trespassers 
and Illegal hunters. 
Anyone interested in 
attending is invited 
to attend.

The oldest existing town 
of the thirteen original 
American colonies is Albany, 
New Y o rk , first reached 
by the French in 1540.

Offers You 
Value, Qualified Service

And Frigidaire Dependability... 
Why settle for less?

jBFrigidaire
Laundry Pair

F==̂

Washer offers dependable 
cleaning power —  even lets you 
conserve hot water and detergent.

Dryer puts big drying 
capacity within easy reach

• No need to waste hot water. This 
Frigidaire Washer features a Water 
Level selector that lets you match 
the amount of water to the size of 
your washload.

• For easy loading and unloading, the 
big oversize door opening —  one of 
the largest in the industry —  is 
positioned a comfortable 18 inches 
off the floor.

Depend on Frigidaire to Keep lint 
from settling back on your clothes 
with the Lint Filter which snaps in 
and out for easy cleaning.

• For efficient drying, without hot 
spots that can damage fabrics, 
Frigidaire gently pulls air through 
your clothes.

• The Fabric Softener Dispenser 
automatically adds softener during 
the rinse portion of the Permanent 
Press and Knit cycle, as well as 
during the Regular wash cycle.

For big-family wash loads this 
Frigidaire dryer provides gentle 
fabric care for up to 18 pounds of 
laundry.

See a Demonstration 
TODAY!

WEST TEXAS UTILITIES COMPANY

OpportuKty

A Member of The Central and South West System

Qualified Factory-Trained Servicemen Offer You The Finest In Appliance Service r
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Steers Pound Santa Anna 
To Win West Zone Title

By Ronnie Baker
The Steers kept their 
honor intact with a shu­
tout of the Santa Anna 
Mountaineers who sort 
of embarrassed the Ste­
ers last year, but the 
revenge was great after 
being called "the poor 
Steers."

Duncan and Robert Tij­
erina ran the next play 
21 yards for a TD and 
suddenly the score was 
33 to 0. The amazing 
thing of it all was 
that the three 3rd quar­
ter touchdowns took 
only one minute and 59 
seconds off the clock.

The Steers like to have this point everybody 
never got started; they started to get to play
moved the ball well the 
first quarter but coul­
dn't score. But on the 
first play of the 2nd 
quarter, Kerry Gartman 
plunged over from the 
1 and Williams kicked 
the extra point for a 
7 to 0 lead. The Steers 
then waited till less 
than three minutes to 
go in the half, when 
Clark intercepted a 
pass and in four plays, 
they drove to the three 
where Williams scored. 
The extras failed and 
it was 13 to 0 at half­
time.

SECOND HALF 
Then the fun began as 
the third quarter star-

and the Steers didn't 
score their final TD 
until the middle of 
the 4th quarter when a 
little razzle dazzle 
pitch went to halfback 
Saul Saucedo and he 
unloaded a long pass to 
Ricky Ross that covered 
49 yds for the final 
score which was 40 to 0.
After all this backfi- 
eld heroics, there was 
the line play that held 
Santa Anna to only 19 
yds rushing and that 
ain't bad. There was 
Vic Conner, Lynn (Mon­
ster) Gulley, Graves 
Parks, Wade Wallace, 
Armando Sanchez, Paul 
Bosworth, Clay Blood-

ted with Williams taking worth, Scott Long, and 
the kickoff and return- Danny Doss.
ing it 86 yards for a 
TD. (Remember another 
kickoff return?). Then 
the Steers kicked off 
and on the first play 
Joel Percifull inter­
cepted a pass and retu- 
tned it'42 yards for a 
TD. The Steers kicked

Besides the scoring 
highlight of Williams' 
kickoff return, Perci­
full 's interception re­
turns and Tijerina's 
good run from 21 yds., 
there was Conner's re­
covery of a fumble, 
Clark got his 100 yds.

off again and Santa Anna plus game, and, oh yes, 
fumbled the ball at the Steers won District
their 48. Gartman threw 6-B West Zone Champion- 
a 27 yard pass to Buck ship!

STATISTICS
Robert Lee 
21 
294 
113
4 of 8 
2
3 for 30 
10 for 60 
2

First Downs
Rushing
Passing
Attempts
Interceptions
Punts
Penalties
Fumbles Lost

Santa Anna 
6 
19 
31

4 of 18 
0

7 for 38
8 for 73

Lunchroom
Menu
Monday, Nov. 12: Vege­
table beef soup, pine­
apple chunks with cott­
age cheese, crackers, 
milk, cowboy cookies.
Tuesday, Nov. 13: Bol­
ogna-cheese sandwiches, 
pickle slices, whole 
kernel com, fritos,

LIONS 
CLUB 

MEETING
1 — 3rd Tuesday 

of each month— 7 P.AA 
Lions Club Community Center

WORSHIP WITH US AT THE
Southside Church of Christ-

BIBLE STUDY  ............10:00 A.AA. fVEN iN G W OtSHIP
WORSHLP .........................11:00 A.M. WED. BIBLE STUDY

-----THE FRIENDLY CHURCH -—
WHERE THE BIBLE IS TAUGHT

6:00. PJ6. 
7:00 PM .

Imperial 
5 Lb. Bag 

(Limit One)
BLACKBURN^S

CRYSTAL W HITE SYRUP 
VIP PEACHES 
DELMONTE CATSUP

qt. bot. 79c 
ZVi size con 69c 
14 oz. bottle 45c 

Moryfqnd Club

FROSTIE or BIG RED
RICH & READY ORANGE DRINK

64 oz. bot. 89c 
1 gal. jug 99c

DUNCAN HINES CAKE M IX (EXCEn ANGB.) bOX 83c

Choice

Round 
Steak «>
RUMP ROAST (While They Lost; lb. $1.49
GOOCH FRANKS 12 oz. pkg. 89c
BULK SLICED BACON pound 99c

Ili-Dri Towels
Hi DRI TO ILET TISSUE 4 roll pkg. 69c
KLEENEX FACIAL TISSUES 200 ct. box 69c 
DELUXE GRAHAMS By Keebler 14 oz. bog 99c

Town House 
16 Oz. Box

milk, chocolate cup­
cakes with white icing. 
Wednesday, Nov. 14:
Com dogs with mustard, 
pinto beans, french 
fries with catsup, corn- 
bread with butter, fmit 
cobbler, milk.
Thursday, Nov. 15: Tur­
key and dressing with 
giblet gravy, cranberry 
sauce, green beans, 
cream potatoes, hot 
rolls and butter, fmit 
salad, milk.
Friday, Nov. 16: Fish 

krispies with tarter 
sauce, tator tots with 
catsup, mixed vegetab­
les, hot rolls and but­
ter, milk, peanut butter 
supreme.

CRACKERS 99(
Russets 10 Lb. Bog

GREEN CABBAGE 
COLORADO DELICIOUS APPLES

pound 15c 
3 lbs. 98c

PRICES EFFECTIVE NOV. 9th & 10th

MEMBER INDEPENDENT GROCERS. INC. — WE SUPPLY OURSELVES

West 
Grocery

IW TB  »  B B S E K H * F B O N S  4ffS*8852

GROCERIES -  MEATS -  DRUGS & MISCEUANEOUS ITEMS m
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News Items from 
The. Girl Scouts
Monday, Nov. 5 the 
Junior Girl Scouts met. 
They decided to resched­
ule their investiture 
on Dec. 1. The girls 
made napkin holders. 
Refreshments were brou­
ght by Hazel Abbott. All 
girls were present.'
The last two meetings 
in October were filled 
with plans for a nature 
hike and a Girl Scout 
Investiture. On Monday 
Oct. 22, girls present 
were Kathy Paden, Sue 
Ann Millican, Tancie 
Bell, Kristi Wrinkle 
and Debbie Bell.
A nature hike was 
planned for Saturday, 
Oct. 27 on Ed Trimble’s 
property. They said 
they appreciated Mr. 
Trimble for allowing 
them to have this event 
on his land. The re­
freshments were brought 
by Kathy Paden.
The nature hike turned 
out to be an enjoyable 
experience for four of 
the girls and two lead­
ers. It started off 
with a 3 hour hike and 
ended with fishing and 
a boat ride on the 
Colorado River. Dick 
Abbott allowed the girls 
to have the latter ev­
ents on his farm.
The meeting on Oct.
29 consisted mostly of 
plans for the investi­
ture. Four girls were 
present, Kristi Wrinkle, 
Debbie Bell, Tracy Hub­
bard, Sue Ann Millican 
and Tancie Bell. Ref­
reshments were provided 
by Sue Ann Millican.

Buij and Sell with Want Ads

WINKS ENJOY TRIP 
TO EASTERN STATES
Mr. and Mrs. L.E. Wink 
recently accompanied 
their friends, Mr. and 
Mrs. Herman Miller of 
Miles, on a 14 day vac­
ation trip.
The group went through 
the Smoky Mountains 
and on to Ashland, Va. 
where they visited the 
Winks’ daughter and 
family, Mr. and Mrs.
R.W. (Leslie Nell) Han­
ky and children. While 
in Virginia, the trav­
elers toured the batt­
lefields around Rich­
mond.
Another stop for the 
four was at Williamport, 
Md. where they visited 
Mr. Miller’s sister, 
the Richard Doub family. 
In Pennsylvania they 
toured an Amish settle­
ment, and visited Harp­
er’s Ferry in West Virg­
inia.
The trip also included 
sight seeing in West 
Virginia, a tour of Op- 
ry Land at Nashville, 
Tenn. and a Saturday 
night at the Grand Old 
Opry.
The Winks report that 
they really enjoyed 
seeing all the interes­
ting and historical 
sights while they were 
traveling (which inclu­
ded seeing their first 
soccer game) but said 
"it is good to be back 
home."

Recent' weekend guests 
of Mr. and Mrs. Ray 
Shandley were Mr. and 
Mrs. Claude Hamilton 
and Mrs. T.E. Elam of 
Roswell, N.M. Mr. Ham­
ilton is a brother of 
Mrs. Shandley.

Yon Ire Invited
What: REVIVAL

When: Beginning Nov. 7 ,1979- 
ot 7:00 P.M.

Where: Emmanuel Pentecostal 
Church, Robert Lee, Texas

Why: The Whole Gospel to the 
Whole World

Evangelists: Rev. and Mrs. Dan 
Keene

Host Pastor: Rev. John H. 
Sanders, 453-2925

Roadrunner Grocery
SPECIALS.GOOD FRIDAY, SATURDAY & SUNDAY-As Long As Supply Lasts

REG. 89c PREMIUM

SALTINE CRACKERS  
W OLF BRAND PLAIN CHILI

Tib. box 69c 
15 oz. 99c

Shurfresh Milk Reg. 1.13 
1/2 Gal. 99c

LG. PEPSODENT TOOTH PASTE 4.7 oz. 99c
REG. $2.15

GANDY'S ICE CREAM 1/2 gal. round $1.79 
SHURFINE DINNER NAPKINS, 50 ct.

Silver SpurPork Sausage 1 Lb.

3 for 99c

$1.29
*1.59PEPSI, DIET PEPSI and 

MOUNTAIN DEW, I 6 0 Z.N R 6 pk.
RC COLA BARREL HEAD ROOT BEER,
UPPER 10, NEHI-Red Grape,Orange 2 liter / 7 C
SLICED PEACHES, Shurfine, 16oz. 2 for 99c
PINE-SOL PINE CLEANER 28 oz. $1.39

Sign Up For Christmas Give-Aways
Starting Dec. 2nd, 9th, 16th and 23rd 
Drawings Each Week Until Christmas

Items Will Be on Display in Our Store Weekly
NEW STORE HOURS; SUNDAY THRU THURSDAY —  8 A.M. TO 9 P.M.

FRIDAY & SATURDAY —  8 A.M. TO 11 P.M.

FREE
YOUR PORTRAIT IN

LIMITED O FFE R  
1 F R E E  PORTRAIT 

P ER  PER SO N  
OR FAMILY

ALL AGES
A  One Person ACouple or Family 
A  Group of Children

NO CHARGE WHAT SO EVER ON THIS OFFER
MINOfRS MUST B E  ACCOMPANIED BY PA REN TS

Studio Selection of Poses / Not A Package
CH O O SE FROM RN ISH ED  CO LO R F^ ITTRA ITS NOT PROOP3

TH E FREE PORTRAIT  IS GIVEN WITH THE 
COMPLIMENTS OF OUR STORE. A D D IT IO NA L  
COPIES MAY BE PURCHASED A T  REASONABLE 
PRICES.

Dress Them Up and Bring Them To:

mmm

WESTERN AUTO STORE
HI WAY 158 WEST   ROBERT LEE, TEXAS

Tuesday, November 13th
10:00 A.M. TILL 5:00 P.M.
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7:30 P.M.
TIME FO R  THE BIG

ROBERT LEE 
STEERS

VS.

IRION COUNTY 
HORNETS

T H E R E

Let’s Gk>, Steers
L E T ' S  G E T  A V I C T O R Y  F R I D A Y  N I G H T  
W E ' R E  B A C K I N G  Y O U  A L L  T H E  W A Y

MR. AND MRS. O. B. JACOBS 
LANIER'S EXXON

MRS. WINNIE WALDROP, COUNTY CLERK 
COKE COUNTY SHERIFFS DEPT.

J. LEE, JOHNNY & MELVIN

MR. AND MRS. WELDON FIKK  
BAHLMAN CLEANERS 

KEY FEED STORE 
D. W. SIMS, COUNTY JUDGE 

DAVID'S BARBER SHOP
MR. AND MRS. DAVID CHESSHIR 

THOMPSON BUTANE GO.
J. R. AND MYRLDEEN THOMPSON

MR. AND MRS. JOHN HENDERSON
JOHNNY, JR. AND W IUIAM

MR. AND MRS. FINNEU SMITH 
TEXAS FARM BUREAU INSURANCE

DENNIS WEAVER

ROBERT LEE OBSERVER 
ROBERT LEE-SILVER UONS CLUB

TRIANGLE GROCERY A BAIT
HENRY AND WYVONNE AUTREY

THIS AD SPONSORED BY THE FOUOWING STEER BOOSTERS:

SKINNY'S NO. 29

MATHEWS LUMBER AND HARDWARE 
COKE COUNTY PHARMACY 

ROACH'S
SHAFFER FUNERAL HOME

D'DOT'S GIFT & CHILDRB4'S APPAREL
HEART O' TEXAS SAVINGS

ADAAAS LAND & REALTY CO. and 
ADAMS ABSTRACT CO.

\

WESTERN AUTO ASSOCIAJE STORE
BOB AND PHELAN WRINKLE

DAWN FLORAL & SPECIALTY CO.
MR. AND MRS. FINIS MILLICAN AND SUE ANN

IVEY MOTOR CO,
VAUGHAN CHEVROLCT CO.

UHLE FREEZER 
WEST WAY GROCERY 

BAKER'S GROCERY A MARKET 
BELL AUTO PARTS

JIMMY AND BEVERLY BEU

J. D. HARMON, INC. 

SKINNER'S GROCERY AND STATION
MR. AND MRS. JIM SKINNER

ROSS CONOCO SERVICE STATION 
MR. AND MRS. BOB FIELDS

WALKER'S INCOME TAX SERVICE 
AND BOOKKEEPING

ROBERT LEE, TEXAS -  RALPH, JACKIE & FRANKIE

BUTANE SALES CO.
DOUG AND GRACE DITMORE

BARREH'S WHOLESALE
LIVE BAIT, MINNOWS & GOLDFISH

SAM'S TEXACO AND CAFE 

THE ROADRUNNER GROCERY

BRYAN CONCRETE CO.
ERNEST CLENDENNEN, INC.

SILVER, TEXAS

PAINT CREEK AdARINA
CHARLIE & LINNIE TRAVIS -  JOE & BETTY BARRETT

MIDGE HARPER HAIR CLINIC 
PERSONALIZED AND PRECISION HAIR CUTTING



PAGE 6 Robert Lee Observer Nov. 9, 1979

Dogies Lose to 
Forsan Buffs
The Robert Lee Dogies 
lost a hard fought def­
ensive game to Forsan, 
6-0, Thursday, Nov. 1. 
The contest was played 
on the Robert Lee field 
and the Dogies were on 
the Buffs two yard line 
and threatening strong­
ly when the clock ran 
out.
The Dogies were sch­
eduled to play their 
last game of the season 
Thursday, Nov. 8, with 
Irion County at Mertzon.

Mrs. Tinkler Is 
Party Honoree
Mrs. Mattie Tinkler 
was the honored guest 
at a gathering Saturday 
night, Nov. 3, as 67 
of her relatives helped 
her observe her 90th 
birthday.
The birthday party 

was held at the Recrea­
tion Center in Robert 
Lee and included a 
covered dish supper 
topped off with birth­
day cake.
Coming to take part 
in his sister’s celeb­
ration, was Homer Ecke­
rt of Goldthwaite.
Seven of Mrs. Tinkler’s 
children were present 
as were 29 grandchild­
ren and 21 great-grand­
children attending 
from Hamlin, Blackwell, 
Mereta, San Angelo, 
Ballinger, Tennyson, 
Sherwood, Tuscola, Bra­
dy, San Antonio, Austin, 
Ozona, Midland, Pecos 
and Robert Lee.
Mrs. Tinkler was prese­
nted with a money tree.

WE INVITE YOU
TO BE WITH US for 

WORSHIP and STUDY 
At Ail These Services

SUNDAYS: 10 A.M. ond 6 P.M 
WIDNCSPAYS: 7 :3 0 > .^

NORTHSIOE 
CHURCH OF CHRIST

Chadbourne aixf W. 9th 
ROBERT L S

AON GARAGE SALE
The Alpha Omicron Nu 
Chapter will have a 
huge garage sale Satur­
day, Nov. 10 in the 
Mini Western Auto Store 
on main street between 
the Observer office 
and West Texas Utilit­
ies.
The doors will open 
at 8 a.m. and will re­
main open till 5 p.m^ 
Come early for the best 
buys, the women said. 
Lots of junk, bargins 
and treasures will be 
for sale.

Vicki Yeager hosted 
the Nov. 1 meeting of 
Alpha Omicron Nu Chap­
ter with Leta Aldridge 
serving as co-hostess.
Eleven members were 
present to enjoy Lana 
Clendennen’s program.
She gave a brief histor3H| 
of the Chichenitza 
people and showed slides] 
that were taken on her 
vacation to the Mayan 
ruins.

FORD-AEBERSOLD 
VOWS EXCHANGED
Mr. and Mrs. McNeil 
Wylie of Lubbock, for­
merly of Coke County, 
have announced the mar­
riage of their daughter 
Mrs. Jane Ford and Den­
nis R. Aebersold, Ph.D., 
in Bennington, Vermont, 
on Oct. 20.
Dr. Aebersold, profes­
sor of chemistry at 
Bennington College, 
holds degrees from Occ­
idental College in Los 
Angeles, Calif., and 
Brown University in 
Providence, R.I.
Mrs. Aebersold, artist- 
teacher, teaches cera­
mics and painting at 
Bennington College. Af­
ter a wedding trip to 
Jackson, N.H., in the 
White Mountains, the 
couple is at home in 
Bennington.

Drive mencty the Texas wav

PUBLIC NOTICE
Lone Star Gas Company, in accordance with 

Section 43(a) of Article 1446c V.A .T.C.S., hereby 
gives notice of the Company’s intent to implement 
a new schedule of Service Charges and a revised 
Gas Cost Adjustment clause, applicable to 
residential and commercial customers in the
City of Robert Lee , Texas,
effective November 291

These proposed changes, when implemented, 
are expected to furnish a 2 . 7 8  percent in­
crease in the Company's gross revenues in the 
City of Robert Lee , Texas.

A Statement of Intent has been filed with the 
City of Robert Leeand is available for in­
spection at the Company's txjsiness office located 
at 1 7 3 0  N . St. , Texas.

San Angelo,

lone Star G as Company

43 YEARS SERVICE IN THIS 
COMMUNITY

HELPING IN ITS GROW TH
Locally Owned --  Personal Service

MONEY M U R K ETC ER TIH C IITES  
T O D JirS  IN TER EST  M T E ;*

12.086% *NOV. 8th to 14th

mjNMNiMUliailVaKSIIIATUmTY.
iraHanHWEAllLVIVITNOlUlirAU

FB)EIUlRE6UUn0N$PII0HIBIT
THECOMPOUMWIOOFIITOIEfr
OUlMQTEIIMOFTHiSOEPOSIt.

R « M  Lee M  Bank
B

Selected Group of

New Fall Dresses
PRICES REDUCED 20%

C O - O R D I N A T E S  
BLAZERS, SKIRTS, VESTS and SLACKS

20% OFF REGULAR PRICE
L A D I E S '  C O A T S

25% OFF REGULAR PRICE
REGULAR $47.95
Men's Hollofil Western Coats Now $39.96
REGULAR $79.95
Down-Filled Coats_________Now Only $63.95

NO- IRON S H E E T S
Full Size, Flat and Fitted 
Coses to Match

$5.97 each 
$3.97 pair

T O W E L S  —
One Group Bath Towels $ 2 . 8 8  E A C H  

SANTA CRUZ PATTERN  
Bath Towel $3.99 Hand Towel $2.99  
______________ W ashcloth $1.69_______________

REGISTER FOR PRIZES TO BE 
GIVEN AW AY AT ROBERT LEE'S 

CHRISTMAS PARADE

ROACH’S
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MRS. RUBERT TUCKER 
irRTHDAY HON<^EE. 
Mrs. Hubfert (Josle)^^ . 
Breedlove Tucker was " 
honored over the week­
end in celebration of 
her 87th birthday, 
which was Oct. 25. A 
dinner was held in the 
home of her daughter and 
son-in-law, Mr. and Mrs. 
Frank Raindl Jr.,' with 
whom she makes her home.
Sister of Mrs. Tucker, 

Mrs. Tom (Bertha) King 
of Robert Lee and Mrs. 
Joe (Ola) Hayes of Dal­
las,. were house guests 
over the weekend. Mr. 
and Mrs. George Kizzlar 
of Austin were also 
houseguests. He is the 
son of the late Mrs.
Hugh (Billie) Kizziar.
Children and grandchil­
dren present for the 
celebration included:
Mr. and Mrs. Hubert Tuc­
ker, Shelly and Kelly 
Tucker of Texas Tech, 
Mrs. Lester (Margaret) 
Lee, Mrs. Leon (Margie) 
Berryhill and Stacey,
Mr. and Mrs. Robert L. 
McCarty, Terri and Rick, 
Mr. and Mrs. A1 Wolf 
and Chip and Mrs. Paul 
Re and Sheila, all of 
Lubbock.
Also, Mr. and Mrs.
Dewey Tucker, Neil and 
Gary of Idalou and Mr. 
and Mrs. Ronald Taylor, 
Steve and Rhonda of Mes­
quite.
Mrs. Tucker was b o m  
at Silver Oct. 25, 1892, 
the oldest child of the 
late Mr. and Mrs. J.P. 
Breedlove.

Steers JV  Team 
Wallops Bronte
The Robert Lee Junior 

Varsity Steers walloped 
the Bronte Longhorn 
JV 21-0 in a game play­
ed Saturday morning at 
Robert Lee.
Rudy Balderas and Scott 
Stephens started the 
scoring off with a two 
point safety when they 
tackled Shane Webb behi­
nd the goal line.
On the next counter 

Jose Saucedo passed to 
Steven Ray for 45 yards 
and a touchdown. The 
extra point by Jamie 
Sawyer was good. Sawyer 
added three more points 
a little later when he 
booted a 22 yard field 
goal.
Another safety went up 
on the scoreboard next 
when Balderas tackled 
Bill Carper in the end 
zone after a blocked 
field goal.
Marty Caston exploded 
with a 60 yard run for 
the last Steer touchdown. 
Extra point was kicked 
by Sawyer.
Coach Clyde Dukes re­
ported outstanding de­
fensive plays by Terry 
Joe Millican who recov­
ered a fumble and by 
David LeBlanc and Steven 
Ray who intercepted 
passes.

C.
Funeral services for 
C.M. (Poochie) Allen,
72, of Robert Lee, were 
held at 1 p.m. Tuesday, 
Nov. 6, in the United 
Methodist Church with 
the Rev. John Reynolds, 
pastor, officiating. 
Burial was in Robert 
Lee Cemetery under the 
direction of Shaffer 
Funeral Home.^
Mr. Allen died at 1 
p.m. Sunday in West 
Coke County Hospital.
He had entered the hos­
pital on Oct. 31.
Chester Melvin Allen 

was b o m  June 21, 1907, 
at Angus, son of J.L. 
and Jennie (Young) Allen 
He moved to Robert Lee 
in 1918 and had lived 
here since. He was a 
retired tmick driver, 
having worked many years

for, and made his home . 
with, the late AJE, 
Latham and Mrs. Latham. . 
During World War IIj Mr. 
Allen served 19 months 
with the United States 
Air Force. He was em­
ployed as a truck driv­
er for Dual Drilling 
Company from 1955 until 
1968 and had worked 
part-time for the comp­
any since his retire­
ment. He was a Methodl- 
s t .
He is survived by his 
foster mother, Mrs. A.
E. (Elsie) Latham of 
Robert Lee; and a sis­
ter, Florence Green of 
Harrison, Ark. He was 
a cousin of Elolse 
McDonald of Robert Lee 
and Billie Dove Ross of 
-San Angelo.
Pallbearers included 
Bob Taylor of Ozona,
Jim Meador and Neal Dean 
Adkins of Odessa, Rich­
ard Womack of Ft. Stock-

Nov. 9, 1979 JRobeft Lae Observiw r A G E  m
Club Collecting
‘ The *64 Study Club 
is sponsoring the coll­
ection of Christmas 
gifts for the residents 
of the San Angelo MHMR 
Center at carlsbad.
There are 700 men and 
women at the center, 
and the Volunteer Ser­
vice Council collects 
and wraps three gifts 
for each one. Cash do- 
nations for Christmas
ton, and Jesse Eads Jr. 
and Jesse Eads III both 
of Robert Lee.
Honorary pallbearers 

were Herbert Howard of 
Levelland, Gerald Allen, 
Bill Allen, Francis 
Jeffries, Raymond Mc- 
Cutchen and Roy Hood, 
all of Robert Lee, O.L. 
Pittman of Bronte and 
friends of the Dual 
Drilling Company,

Gifts for Center
supplies (such as wrap­
ping paper) and to sup-_ 
plement needed items 
are welcome.
There are boxes where 
you may leave your 
gifts at Roach's, West 
Way and Baker's stores* 
Only new items are 
given and should be 
turned in unwrapped by 
Nov. 30. A list of sug-, 
gested items is posted; 
at each place. 1 '
Cash donations will be 
received at the stores 
mentioned, or by Mrs.- 
O.B. Jacobs and Mrs.
Earl Bradley co-chair­
men of the project, 
or Mrs. Robert Vaughanj 
president '64 Study 
Club. Checks should be 
made to Volunteer Ser­
vice Council, San Angelo 
Center.

Deep Basins;

AMBRICffS
N E X T  A R K  A T
SOURCE OF 

NATURALGAS?
Producers are finding a lot of “super” gas wells in 
Oklahoma’s and Texas’ deep basins. A super well 
produces enough gas in a year to equal the energy in a 
million barrels of oil. This is en ou ^  gas to heat 1,000 
homes for almost 56 years!

Exploration of these 
ultra-deep basins is gaining 
momentum now that pro­
ducers have the technology 
to drill below 20,(XK) 
feet. In fact, many 
industry experts believe 
the deep basins will be 
America’s next great 
source of gas.

The average gas well costs 
about $300,000 to complete. A deep 
well can cost up to $10 million, which explains

Producers now have the 
technology to tap enormous, 
previously unreachable gas 

reserves in this area*s 
ultra-deep basins.

why it’s often necessary to pay higher prices for 
the gas we buy.

Lone Star has been bu5dng gas from shallower 
production in the deejvbasin areas for years. Our 
pipeline network will help us buy new gas selectively, 
negotiate hard for terms favorable to you, and deliver 
the gas efficiently and economically.

Qas. plentifnl, efficient and right for the times.

^  Lone Star Gas Company
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WANT
ADS

CLASSIHED ADVERTISING 
RATES

1st Insertion . . .  Per Word 10c 
($1.50 Minimum)

2nd and Subsequent
Insertions . . . .  Per Word 7c 

$1.00 Minimumj) 
Additional 50c for Blind Ads 
Cords of Thanks , Same Rotes 
Leqal Notices . .  /. Same RoM  

COPY DEADLINE 
Class, Ads . , . 4 P./A. Tuesday 
Display Ads . . 4 P.AA Tuesday
Classified ads and cards of 
thanks are payable In advance 
unless customer carries a regu- 
lar account.
HOUSE FOR SALE by Own«r: 3 becT- 

rooms, all brick, sunken living 
room, fireplace, cathedral ceiling, 
energy efficient insulation, fully 
p ane l^  and carpeted, double ga* 
rage, kitchen-dining area. I f  baths,
4 lots, established yard. Call 473> 
6851. 37tnc-8P

IWkNiSHED APARTA4ENT For^Relit; ^AfT!
' bills .paid, CaW. Ben Bessei^, 453- ! 
; 2492 Of 453-2632. ‘ 50Utfc |

FOR SALE: Caddo and Fox W heal ■ 
Seed and Noro Oats. Tested and 
tagged. W. C. Billingsley, Phono. 
473-6001. 38-2tc-BP

CALENDAR REFILLS; Mease turn In your 
orders now for 1980 refills for your 
desk calendars, appointment books, 
etc. The Robert Lee Observer.

HAND CROCHETED PURSES in school 
colors. Order now for Christmas at 
Neice Jo's Fabric Shoppe. 18-2tp

CHIMNEY SWEEP, professional clean­
ing, no mess. 653-4772. 42-6tcBP

FOR SALE: Simmons king size mattress 
with dual springs, $75.00. Mrs. t A a r -  

vin B. Simpson, phone 453-2984.
19-2tp

THREE FAMILY CARPORT SALE. Satur­
day only, beginning at 8:00 A.M. 
Furniture, small kitchen appliances, 
many other items. 402 West 17th.

_________________________
FOR SALE: Desk, in excellent condi­

tion. Virginia Boecking, 473-5361, 
Bronte. Itc-BP

FOR SALE: 16 ft. travel trailer, sleeps 
6. Call 473-4331. Itp-BP

CARD OF THANKS ^
We are deeply grateful to our 

friends for the food, flowers, cards 
and other expressions of sympathy ex­
tended to us during our recent sor­
row. Your help and concern will al­
ways be appreciated.

The Family of Ellis Sims 
Itc-BP

MY THANKS
to Dr. Shin and the nursing staff 

for the care I received while in the 
hospital. Also to my friends and rela­
tives for being so nice to me while 
i was sick.

Tom Wiginton
Ife

UfOUT YOW 
NtWS!

Monuments
LETTERING 

LOT COVERING 
SAM L  WILLIAMS 
Robert Lee, Texas

Ivey Motor Co. 
SPECIAL

WASH, GREASE AND 
OIL qiA N G E

Include* checking ' olf fluid bveb 
and coniplete under tfiu iieed in> i|Wrtioii.

$19.95
PHONE 453-2719

BQK Ult^
Stucco house, located on, large comer 

lot. Corripletely re-finished, carpet-’ 
ed throughout. Must tO oppr*-' 
date.

3 bedroom *rock house, 1 berth, eert- 
trol heating. Has goroge. On lorge 
corner lot.

Town and Country Mobile house lo­
cated on 4 lots.

2 bedroom house, bath; completely 
redone on inside. Located on large 
corner lot. Must see to appreciate.

ADAMS UND & lEAllY CO.
Phone 453-2723 or 453-2757 

or 655-9429

News from West 
Coke Hospital
Oct. 30: Frank Robbins 
admitted. Carl Martin 
dismissed.
Oct. 31: Chester M. 

Allen admitted. Mae 
Russell, Joe Slaton 
dismissed.
Nov. 1: David McMilliar 
admitted. No dismissals.
Nov. 2: Roy D. Taft,
Lettie McDonald, Ray 
Shandley, Artie Walls 
admitted. David McMill- 
ian dismissed.
Nov. 3: Marie Johnson, 
Robert D. Johnson, Jan­
et Baker admitted. Gui­
llen Crus dismissed.
Nov. 4: No admissions. 
Ray Shandley dismissed.
Nov. 5: Martha Cabe, 
Lottie Rugge, Pauline 
Thompson admitted. Janet 
Baker, Marie Johnson, 
Robert D. Johnson, Art­
ie Walls dismissed.

RL Girls Win 
Opening Gomes
Robert Lee High School 
girls began their 1979- 
80 basketball season 
this week with a couple 
of successful games.
They played at Novice 
Monday night and Green­
wood came here Tuesday 
night.
. In the game with Nov­
ice the girls came out 
on the long end of a 
58-35 score. Lisa Devoll 
was high pointer with 
22; Delight English 
had 10; Carolyn Simpson 
9; Dianna Tinkler 7; 
Debbie Askins 4; Leigh 
Ann Runnion 4; Kellye 
Percifull 2.
The girls also had an 
easy time downing Green­
wood, winning by a score 
of 60-42. Runnion was 
top scorer with 15; 
Tinkler hit 14; English 
10; Devoll 9; Askins 
8; Simpson 4.
The girls B team also 

won their game with 
Greenwood 60-39. Brenda 
Gray was leading scorer 
with 23; Becky Taylor 
had 16; DeeAnna Key 6; 
Martha Bickley 6; Fran­
kie Walker 5; Amy Per­
cifull 2; Mary Galvan 
2 .
The schedule for the 

next week calls for the 
teams to go to Sands 
Tuesday for a 6:30 p.m. 
game and Eula to come 
here Thursday night of 
next week.

Folger's 
1 Lb. Can

HUNTS CATSUP 32 oz. bottle 89c
BAMA STRAWBERRY PRESERVES 16 oz. 93c 
RANCH STYLE CHILI 19oz. con $1.19
ZESTA CRACKERS 1 lb. box 69c

5 Lb. Bog

SUNLITE OIL 48 oz. bot. $2.29
IMPERIAL

POWDERED or BROWN SUGAR 2 lb. bog 79c 
FIRESIDE SWEETIE PIES 12 count box 59c

Itallirooiii Tissue •
HI DRI TOW ELS

Dottie Lee Bisoiits
M EADOW LAKE OLEO

io Dinners

I D R I  
Roll Pkg»

big roll 53c

3 for 49c
1 lb. tub 63c

ea. 79c
Texas 

Ruby Red 
4 for

ORANGES, Texas 
CABBAGE, Texas Green

lb. 35c 
lb. 15c

Seven Bone

ROUND BONE ROAST 
GOOCH FRANKS

Sliced Slob

lb. $1.59 
lb. 89c

Lb.

’S lirof. &


